
MVRC/YARS  5 January 2021 Meeting 

K6MVR Repeater 

 

Attending: 

 

Officers: President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ and Secretary Dave Nishikawa 

KC6YFG.  

 

Members: Dan Cameron KF6HHH, Bob Close KK6DUW, Steve Dold W6KCS, Doug 

Emerson N6NFF, Wes Hardacker WS6Z, Steve Hartzell W6WBO, Darrell Horst 

KM6KFW, Lu King W6KJX, Greg Kruckewitt KG6SJT, David Lichtenhan K6DCL, 

Rick Littlefield N6KLB, Don Matteson KI6PEL, Ken March KF6AGM, Tom 

Preston KQ6EO, Bill Ragsdale K6KN, Steve Sparks KC6MHT, and David 

Stubbins WB6DNL. 

 

Guest Present: 

 

Meeting opened at 1930 hrs. by President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ asking 

for check-ins by roll call. Members checking in were asked if they 

would approve the November and December treasurer’s reports as emailed. 

Both were approved. 

 

YARS/MVRC Treasurer's Report 

November 2020 

 

Beginning Balance – Nov. 1        $5,517.63 

Deposits 

11/16 Dues    30.00 

Total Deposits     30.00    $5,547.63 

 

Withdrawals 

(none) 0.00 

Total Withdrawals     0.00    $5,547.63 

 

Ending Balance – Nov. 30        $5,547.63 

 

Encumbrances (pending checks)  0.00   0.00 

 

Available Balance – Nov. 30 (ending balance less encumbrances) 

$5,547.63 

 

Member Dues Paid: 

 

Steve Overacker WA6HAM and Janette Overacker KC6ZKS - $30.00 

 



Pending Checks: 

None. 

 

YARS/MVRC Treasurer's Report 

 

December 2020 

 

Beginning Balance – Dec. 1        $5,547.63 

 

Deposits   (none) 

 

Total Deposits    0.00      $5,547.63 

 

Withdrawals  (none) 

 

Total Withdrawals   0.00      $5,547.63 

 

Ending Balance – Dec. 31        $5,547.63 

 

Encumbrances (pending checks)  0.00   0.00 

 

Available Balance – Dec. 31 (ending balance less encumbrances) 

$5,547.63 

 

Member Dues Paid: 

None. 

 

Pending 

None 

 

Repeater Trustee Steve Dold reported that the 147.000 up but running 

at reduced power of 3- watts on temporary duplexers. He has repaired 

the original duplexers and plans to re-install them when he is able. 

At that time the transmitter will be returned to full power. 

 

Secretary Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG mentioned that the Western States 

Endurance Run will be held if the pandemic situation is improved 

enough. 

 

Membership moved to Zoom where President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ gave a 

video showing a bowling ball and feather being dropped in a chamber 

before and after the air was evacuated. Next was a presentation by 

Rick Littlefield N6KLB about working public service events with the 

Cache Creek Ridge Ride as an example. He mentioned that the ride will 

be held if the covid pandemic situation is improved ehough. Lastly, 



Bill Ragsdale K6KN showed a video of the fireworks that were planned 

for the cancelled 2020 Summer Olympics in Japan. This was done because 

the fireworks could not be stored in good enough shape for the 

rescheduled games in summer of 2021. 

 

Members moved back to the K6MVR repeater where president Gary Matteson 

WA6TQJ adjourned the meeting at 2026 hours. 


